Nashua Cemetery Association Annual Report - 2021

Trustees:
Kevin Murray (Treasurer), Tom Harrris, Moe Daniels (Interim Chair), Sharon Machado,
Russ Leonard

Due to COVID restrictions the Trustees have not met in person.

Trustees continue to contract with Veterans Mowing for regular maintenance of the
grounds including the fall and spring cleanups.

There was a breach in the iron gate (on the Grove St) side. Grace Ornamental came
and repaired that section.

In September of 2021, Moe Daniels, Kevin Murray, Tom Harris and Russ Leonard did a
walk through of the cemetery. There are several sections of the iron fence that are
showing signs of wear that will need to be addressed at some point.

A few church members have reached out to submit pre-burial/pre-scattering paperwork.

The church held an event within the cemetery grounds: an Eastern Egg Hunt on
4/17/22. They are also planning a clean up in May, date to be determined.

The Colburn family requested a key to the cemetery. The Trustees were in favor of
granting access due to the distress of the surviving family members. Ericka LaValley
made some changes to the key agreement to cover issues regarding securing the gate
upon leaving the cemetery. It is our hope this is an outlier and not a precedent setting
circumstance. The Trustees will meet to discuss what changes need to be made to the
existing agreements citing cemetery access. This information is contained in the
brochure, however not cited in the burial or scattering agreements.

Moe Daniels was solicited regarding her ongoing involvement of the association. She is
amenable to leaving should another member be interested in joining the committee.

A Treasurer’s Report thru the end of April will be submitted before the Annual Meeting.
Respectfully submitted,
Moe Daniels

Interim Chair
Nashua Cemetery Association



